
 #15/26 – United Way of the Lower Mainland  
  Street Banner Program 

      
An application was received from United Way of the Lower Mainland requesting a 
grant in support of the 2015 United Way Fall Campaign in the amount of $15,000 to 
cover banner installation and removal costs along Kingsway, between Boundary 
Road and Royal Oak Avenue.  The banners would be installed 2015 September 
and removed at the end of December.  
 

Request: $15,000  CPA:  2014 - $15,000 in-kind for labour cost 
      (used $5,725) 

    2013 - $15,000 (used $12,826) 

    2012 - $15,000 (used $8,498) 
    
** NOTE: request for $15,000 is due to unforeseen circumstance in case of hardware replacement 


